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The 2019 witnessed the completion of the first phase of the School Enhancement Project. We have successfully pooled together over 90 million, thanks to the support of the School Council and our alumni. For the campus, we have added a significant increase in the size of all the classrooms. It was by no means an easy task since we have to look inwards for the added space which included the extended walkway of the classroom block and the façade hanging out of the F.6 classrooms. The second phase would focus on “connectivity” and the current rooms will either be up-graded or reshuffled to allow better linkage between students and teachers. We have received tremendous support and the Council has kindly agreed to honour our major donors with the naming of both the classrooms and the special rooms. 
In the year 2019, the Foundation has also worked closely with the College in providing support for both the College and the Primary School in the areas of sports, music, the College Publicity Team and community service. As in previous years, the Foundation fully funded the Sports Physiotherapy Consultation which looked after our athletes effectively. Another innovative idea from the sports department is the organization of a trip to Madrid to allow our sportsman a taste of the training programme in the world famous football fields. We must thank our Exco member, Mr. Simon Chung for being the first donor to this programme. In the area of environmental protection, the College took up the Solar Panel Project and the Foundation was proud to play a part by providing the necessary subsidy. As in last year, the Doone Brothers’ Scholarship fund provided awards students with outstanding performance. These are examples of the support we receive from our alumnus to the College. 
Under the capable leadership of Dr. Ian Chan who gallantly took up the position of the Chairman of the Fundraising Committee, there had been numerous sharing sessions when alumni groups, class representatives and parents met and provided us with invaluable opinion and support for the Campus Enhancement.  Through these meetings, another ambitious plan came up. It was the hope of many alumni that St. Paul’s College would not be serving only the rich and famous. It was hoped that children from less privileged background should be able to benefit from our College. The plan was to establish an endowment fund so that more scholarships might be offered for students from less well-off families. To express our gratitude to our donors, the fund-raising committee organized an appreciation dinner and an opening ceremony of the Donors’ Wall.

With the assistance from our alumni and the fund-raising committee, three different functions were held during the year. They were the Winter Olympic and Super Teachers’ Appreciation Dinner, the Bonart workshop of the Class of 93 as well as the year-end Bazaar. These brought together our students, parents, alumni and friends of St. Paul’s to enjoy a day of fun and also brought donations for the Foundation and the Campus Enhancement Project. 
May I take this opportunity to thank all the donors for their generosity and the Executive Committee for their service and advice throughout the year. The success of the College is the concerted effort of every member, the students, the parents, the teachers, the alumni and, of course, the management. Once again, let us work together to bring our dream into reality.
